

dream together · believe together · achieve together

Lickey Hills The Hive

Lickey Hills Primary School & Nursery School Newsletter

Friday 1st October 2021

This week's total school attendance is 94.4%

Dear Families,

I have been in several classrooms this week observing lessons to ensure our new LHPSN curriculum is being taught as we planned, it has taken almost two years to develop our bespoke curriculum, so it's good to see the staff and pupils in action. It has also been wonderful to see some excellent attitudes to learning as well as so much enthusiasm for history, geography, RE and maths. I have been delighted to hear how much the children have learned and remembered already, as our curriculum aim is that our children know more, remember more and are able to do more. In assemblies and class we have been thinking about our learning behaviours, I have seen some excellent examples in class; perseverance, cooperation, curiosity, independence and respect. The children have been reminded how important it is to show respect to all members of the school community, each other, all adults in school and their family. Year 3 and Year 4 gave some super suggestions reminding us all that we should have good manners and behaviour all the time for everyone - even though we sometimes find that hard to do.

Year 5 and Year 6; you may like to wear waterproof shoes to school and bring your black school shoes in a bag (or leave them at school) as the field is very wet at this time of year. Playtimes and lunchtimes have moved back onto the playground but accessing and leaving your classrooms still needs to be via the fire doors on the field area. We are saving hard to have a path built especially for you.

As always, have a lovely weekend everyone and I look forward to seeing your children and you on Monday.

Yours in Learning

Miss A Salisbury

Headteacher

Dates for Diary

05.10 - Maths workshop, KS1, KS2 and EYFS via zoom

08.10 - Harvest Festival

11.10 - Nursery & Reception Open Evening

13.10 - Black Country Living Museum Trip - Year 2

18.10 - Whole school individual and sibling photographs

21.10 - KS1 Achievement assembly

22.10 - Awards assembly, KS1, KS2 and EYFS

22.10 - PTA Halloween Disco

22.10 - Break up for half term



Louis M(1HB), Olivia F (1MK), Thomas (1HB), Evie B (2HB), Daniel A (1MK), Jack D (1MK), Joshua S (3HT), Jessica S (5AS), Rose L (5AS), Scarlet SW (5AS), Harrison C (5AS), Isla B (5AS), Carter C(LB1), Ella R (1HB), Quinn SW (2SH), Viren D (2HB), George C (1MK), James F (3HT)

(2SH), Jackson G (2SH)

Mason T (1HB), Edie B (2HB), Hayato E (2SH),

Eddie B (LB1),

Kane J(1MK),

Jessica L (1MK),

Golden Book Stars

Abbie 5 (1MK), James E (1MK), Bunny H (5AS), Stanley K(2SH), Kai B (25H), Isla McQ (1MK),

Josephine T

Jake B (LB1),

School drive

Please can we remind all families that access up the school drive at drop off and collection times is strictly for disabled badge holders only. Parents are not to park their cars the other side of the school gates and block our main school entrance, this must remain clear at all times in case of emergency. Thank you for your cooperation.



Happy Birthday! (2nd October - 15th October)

Zara J, William M, Toby S (1HB) Erin W (1MK) Sophie B (2HB) Jacob H, Rory L, Josephine T (2SH),

Elisa C (3MS) William A (4HR) Isabelle C (4SB) Cody E (5AS) Logan B (5CW) Jasper C (6AB)

> Joshua B, Joseph M (6MC) Spencer R, Abigail T (RJR)

